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From: Neil Fraser < >

Sent: 17 March 2025 12:07

To: Richmond Local Plan

Subject: Objection to Proposed Floodplain Boundary Redefinition Affecting Eel Pie Island

Categories: Consultation Response

Sirs, 

 

As a resident of , I formally object to the Council's proposal to redefine the island’s floodplain boundary 

under the Dra! Local Plan. 

Eel Pie Island sustains a thriving mixed-use community comprising ar(sts, boatbuilders, rowing clubs, small 

enterprises, and family residences. Its dis(nc(ve integra(on of commercial, recrea(onal, and residen(al uses 

creates substan(al community cohesion and significantly contributes to the local economy. The ac(vi(es of 

Twickenham Rowing Club and Richmond Yacht Club provide essen(al economic support to local hospitality and 

service industries through regular events. 

The island also hosts strategically important industries, including specialist architecture studios and boatyards that 

are among the few remaining facili(es on the Thames capable of maintaining London’s commercial and leisure 

boa(ng fleet. These unique industrial assets underscore the broader economic and strategic importance of the 

island. 

The proposed floodplain reclassifica(on would severely undermine both economic stability and residen(al 

sustainability. Reclassifica(on would render proper(es effec(vely uninsurable, prevent essen(al improvements or 

refurbishments, and eliminate resale viability. Consequently, residents would become immobilised, unable to 

relocate or undertake necessary property enhancements. 

Cri(cally, Eel Pie Island has remained unaffected by flooding incidents for over 15 years, demonstra(ng the 

effec(veness of current flood mi(ga(on infrastructure, including the Thames Barrier and associated defences, and 

highligh(ng the inappropriateness of the proposed boundary changes. Unlike other islands within the borough’s 

jurisdic(on, Eel Pie Island uniquely lies within the ac(vely managed (dal Thames sec(on. Inclusion of this island, 

therefore, lacks jus(fica(on when compared to non-(dal islands facing materially different flood risk scenarios. 

Recent decisions by the Local Planning Authority to refuse permi4ed development rights, notably office-to-

residen(al conversions and modest residen(al developments previously considered acceptable, highlight an 

emerging pa4ern already detrimental to the island’s sustainability. Should these proposed boundary changes 

proceed, Eel Pie Island risks becoming effec(vely immobilised, unable to legally improve or adapt proper(es. 

In conclusion, the proposed redefini(on is unjus(fied, dispropor(onate, and threatens the future viability and 

cultural heritage of Eel Pie Island. I respec6ully urge the Council to withdraw the proposed modifica(on and retain 

the current floodplain defini(on. 

 

Neil Fraser 

 

  

Twickenham 

  

 

 

Neil Fraser, ACILEX| Partner
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Join us at our next free webinar 
Fraser and Fraser's free webinars have become a valuable resource for legal and public sector professionals. With a focus on diverse topics and guest speakers, these online events provide timely answers to 
attendees' questions. 
 
Register your interest in attending future webinars by emailing  with your full name, email address and company name, or visit our website and 
of our webinars the first time round, you can watch them . 
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